Sweppy, Maria

From: Toli, Mary
Sent: Monday, May 01, 2006 3:23 PM
To: Sweppy, Maria

Subject: FW: Easement Vacation - North Ridge Estates Subdivision

Would you please mail these comments to Matt Letzring and put a copy in the file?
Thanks - MT

----- Original Message-----

From: Ellen Simpson [mailto:ellen_simpson@fishgame.state.ak.us]

Sent:  Monday, May 01, 2006 2:51 PM

To: Mary Toll (E-mail)

Cc: George Horton

Subject: Easement Vacation - North Ridge Estates Subdivision

ADF&G staff has reviewed the petition submitted by Matthew Letzring to vacate a portion of the
section line easement from Crooked Creek Road to the Crooked Creek along the north boundary
of Tract A North Ridge Estates Subdivision. | apologize for the late comments. Crooked Creek is
cataloged as being important for the production of king, coho and pink salmon, and Dolly Varden
and steelhead trout. It is open for recreational fishing. This section line easement provides
platted public access from Crooked Creek Road to Crooked Creek. From the materials provided
by the Kenai Peninsula Borough, Mr. Letzring has not identified equal or better access to the
creek.

ADF&G does not support the vacation of this section line easement. ADF&G will submit
additional comments during the DNR easement vacation decision process. If you have any
questions please feel free to contact me.

Ellen Simpson

Habitat Biologist

Alaska Department of Fish and Game

907-267-2463 ®
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